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Statement by the Delegation of Thailand,
Mr. Netithorn  Praditsarn,

First Secretary

14th Session of the Working Group on UPR – Gabon
23 October 2012
Madame President,



Thailand welcomes the delegation of Gabon to the UPR Working Group today and thanks them for the statement and report.


We commend its commitment to promoting and protecting human rights and appreciate the updates on their implementation of the accepted recommendations.  Particularly, the strengthened national normative framework in 2010 to incorporate international instruments into domestic law and to respond to social phenomena is noteworthy.  We hope that it will pave the way for effective guarantee of human rights especially for the vulnerable and less privileged groups.  
In this connection, we urge Gabon to strengthen its promotion of the right to development.  Further efforts can be made to address income inequality by, among others, distributing wealth from petroleum exports to improve well-beings of population in such areas as basic infrastructure, housing for low-income families, and public health programs.


Furthermore, we welcome progress to promote the right to health in Gabon.  The National Health Development Plan for 2011 – 2015 deserves praise because the plan encompasses such a human rights approach as gender perspective and community responsibility for public health infrastructure.  In addition, we applaud Gabon for its decision to expand free care for persons living with HIV/AIDS to the whole population, as well as free access to antiretroviral drugs.
Madame President,



On the right to education, we note with appreciation the school enrollment rate in Gabon, which is the highest in sub-Saharan Africa, as well as its promotion of equal access to education among boys and girls.  At the same time, we hope for additional efforts to address failure and dropout rates among students.  
On the rights of the child, we encourage Gabon to prevent and persecute all cases of violence against children.  We recommend Gabon to continue its combat against child trafficking and use of child labor, especially in auto industry, and to strengthen its measures for rehabilitation and education for the child victims of trafficking.  


Finally, Madame President, we take good note that Gabon has decided to build new prisons in the provinces which will meet current human rights standards.  In this regard, it is our hope that Gabon will strengthen its efforts to address the conditions of women prisoners.  Therefore, we recommend that Gabon implement UN Rules for the Treatment of Women Prisoners and Non-Custodial Measures for Women Offenders, otherwise known as the “Bangkok Rules” as part of its work on the prison system.


Lastly, we wish Gabon much success in its UPR process.


Thank you, Madame President.

* * * * *
